
 

 

September 18 through October 2 I had the 

privilege to spend time with our brothers and 

sisters in Zimbabwe. What an amazing time as we 

celebrated the opening of the new church building 

in Mupumbu.  

The first Saturday I met with many of the elders of 

the four congregations that make up the Mupumbu 

church. I was able to share our vision for the work 

there and hear their plans for the future. 

 

The first Sunday we had 84 in attendance and a 

wonderful worship service. I gave two messages 

along with much singing and dancing. 

 

The following week I was able to visit all four 

villages and meet in many congregants homes. 

 

 

The next Saturday I was blessed to participate in 33 

baptisms among whom were five men. 

 

 

And the following Sunday we celebrated the grand 

opening for the church. 

 

 

I 

I want to heartily thank everyone who has given to 

the church construction and making my trip 

possible. We are praying as we seek God’s will 

concerning our participation in the work there. 


